
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 2, Issue 2 

Thursday May 2nd, 2019  

TERM DATES 

May 
Thursday, 2nd 

Assembly - 2:45pm 
 

Thursday, 16th Assembly - 2:45pm 

Friday, 3rd 
P & F Ladies Night Out 
- Bruce’s Kitchen 

 
Friday, 17th Walk Safely to School Day 

Monday, 6th 
Thrive Online Cyber Safety 
Incursion (Gr’s 3-6)  
9:15am - 1:00pm 

 

Friday, 31st 

Tabloid Sports Prep-2 
 
Didjeribone Show  
Secondary College  

Tuesday, 7th 
7:00pm 

Sacrament of 
First Reconciliation 
7:00 - 8:00pm 

 
June 
Tuesday, 4th 
 

OPEN DAY 

Wednesday, 8th 
Division Cross Country - 
Bendigo 
9:30am - 2:30pm 

 

Wednesday, 12th 
PREP INFORMATION  
EVENING - 6:00pm 

Thursday, 9th  P & F Meeting - 9:15am 

 

Friday, 7th 
School Closure Day - 
Staff First Aid Training 

Monday, 13th 
Mother’s Day  & Family  
Liturgy Morning Tea 
8:50 - 10:00am 

 

Monday, 10th 
Queen’s Birthday  
Public Holiday 

14th-24th  NAPLAN Testing 

 

Friday, 14th 
P & F - Dad’s Night 
Buckley Room - 7:00pm 

Tuesday, 14th 
St. Vincent de Paul 
Fashion Parade - 11:00am 

 
Friday, 28th Last day Term 2 - 2:30 finish 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Our School Vision 
We are an empowered and sustainable learning community,  
centred in faith and united in our respect and responsibility for all of        
creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, learning, caring and  
growing together.  

 



 

  

 

Dear Jesus, 
 

Bless our projects, ideas, and energy so that even our smallest 
accomplishments may bring satisfaction. 
When we are confused guide us.  
When we are burned out, infuse us with the light of the Holy 
Spirit.  
May the work that we do and the way we do it bring faith, joy, 
and a smile to all that we come in contact with. 

Amen 
 
Please keep the Vance family in your prayers. We 
send them love and strength as they mourn the 
loss of Daniel’s young uncle. May he rest in peace. 

Dear Families, Parishioners and Friends, 
 

 
 
What makes our job so rewarding is that children come to us with 

a thirst for knowledge, naturally curious and motivated to learn. 

Their minds are like sponges, ready to absorb their surrounds and 

learn from what they experience.  

We build on this by encouraging students to be curious, to ask 

“why,” to try new things and explore their interests. As much as 

possible, we give our students a voice by supporting them to  

think critically, question and have 

choice in their research topics and 

learning styles. 

Congratulations to the following students: 
 

Respectful Award: Clementine Nelms 

Responsible Award: Jack Morelli & Thomas Mulholland 

Resilient Award: Adeeng Yai, Niamh Keane, Casey Marston,  

Madeleine Lane, Chase Hain 

Principal Award: Akul Akul & Molly Freeman 

Wonder Award: Sebastian Salvatore, Thomas Edwards, Emilia Morelli 

amd Sullivan Lane 

Believe Award: Xavier Tolevski, Francesca Parnis, Max Lenan 

Persevere Award: Ngolueth Nyok, Charlie McShanag, Cayden Burns 

Create Award: Alexandra Tolevski 



 

  

 
 
As educators we:  

 value and reward curiosity.  

 teach students how to ask quality questions.  

 notice when children feel puzzled or confused & offer support. 

 encourage students to tinker. 

 teach students to be discerning.  

 explore a variety of cultures and societies. 

 teach new words and encourage the use of rich vocabulary. 

 offer high support and explicit teaching. 

 promote active involvement in the process of learning. 
 

We give children the opportunity to explore as it drives learning, problem solving and reasoning. Our 

children experience the joy of learning through engaging in a diverse curriculum where they are de-

vouring books and information, asking questions, investigating concepts, manipulating data, search-

ing for meaning, connecting with people and nature, and seeking new learning experiences. 

Together at St. Mary’s we are lifelong learners. In community we promote a happy, stimulating and 
supportive environment. When young people are in curiosity's grip, they are immersed in and 
preoccupied with learning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
First Reconciliation 
We pray for Caitlin Bracken, Abbey Knight-Denahy, Patrick Duus,  
Lucy Lewis, William McQualter and Harper Vance who are making their 
First Reconciliation on Tuesday May 7th at 7pm in our Church.  
Also to Brydie Aldridge, Cullen Foreman, Lachlan McMahon, Evie Morse  
and Raphael Nelms who will be receiving a Blessing.   
You are all welcome to attend. 
 

Cross Country  
The inter-school cross country event 
scheduled for Wednesday was  
postponed due to the rain.  
Mark O’Sullivan will be in contact with the parents 
of children whose training times qualify them for 
the divisional event which is on next Wednesday, 
May 8th in Bendigo. Parents will need to organise 
their child’s transport to this event.  
 

Wet Morning Routine  
On wet mornings children may use the front door entrance and go directly 
to the library after dropping off their bags. Children will be supervised from 
8.30 am.  
 



 

  

Catherine McAuley Transition Visit 
Staff from CMC spoke with our Year 5&6 classes today about their school 
and what programs they offer. It is a good time to be thinking about      
attending open days if you haven’t already done so if your child is in Year 
5 or 6. Year 6 parents have had a Transition Pack emailed to them which 
contains information which may assist you in preparing your child for    
secondary school. 
 

Parish Council AGM 
You are all invited to next week’s Parish Council AGM to be held at 7.00pm after Mass in the church. 

 
School Psychologist 
Simon Harvest continues to offer his professional services to our students. Simon visits our school on 
Mondays and he has some places becoming  
available. If you feel that your child would benefit from seeing Simon, you can ask for a referral pack-
age from the office. You may get 8-10 visits for free. 

 
St. Mary’s Before & After School Care 
Vanessa offers a nurturing and creative before and after school care          
program through Ignite Minds and she has spaces for more children.  
If you would like your child to attend this high quality on campus program 
you can contact Ignite Minds via the links on our school website. 
 
Privacy Policy & Collection Notice 
Please see the updated policies which are attached to this newsletter.  
 
Greek Orthodox Easter Tradition  
In the Greek Orthodox faith, Easter is the most sacred 
observance. The preparations and customs, including 
traditional foods and large feasts, remain an important 
part of modern Greek life. Toward the end of Holy 

Week, which is between Palm Sunday and Easter, the preparations for Easter 
come to a climax. We thank Jodi Tolevski, Alex and Xavier for sharing the           
tradition with us. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Building Refurbishment 
We are fortunate to have been successful in our application for supplementary funding from CEM to 
refurbish our four classrooms and to redo the leaking roof over the corridor. We now have a master-
plan as communicated last year and we are in the process of organising our Building Design Services 
Agreement. We will then advertise for Tenders and hope to start the building works in fourth term. 
The work should be completed by the end of term one. Our classes will run as usual from the Arts 
Hub, Library and Original School Building. We will keep you informed throughout the process. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

St Mary’s Choir 
Craig Trickey is able to offer choir lessons on Tuesday afternoons at 2.45 until 
3.15 if we have enough children interested. Craig is experienced and skilled in 
this area. The children who participated last term really enjoyed their sessions. 
There were others who wanted to do choir but didn’t want to miss out on play 
time. That is why we are offering the lessons at 2.45 for this term. If you would 
like your child to take part in this terms lessons, you need to email me on  
principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au  You would need to commit to the 
seven weeks of sessions offered this term and pay $21.00 in advance to contribute towards the cost of  
running the program.  
 
Interactive Garden/Play Area 
We are working towards creating an interactive/play garden and 
planting out our bird and butterfly now that the rain has arrived.  
The children are researching and planning in their environmental  
lessons with Mr. O’Sullivan.  
 
Working Bee 
We will schedule a working bee soon so that we can have your  
valued assistance with these projects. Dates to be announced in the 
next couple of weeks. 
 
Mother’s & Family Day Liturgy 
We warmly welcome all of our families to our Mother’s Day and Family Liturgy on Monday, May 13th 
at 8.50 am which will be followed by morning tea.  
 

Parent’s & Friends Meeting 
Our P&F are meeting next Thursday, 9th May at 9.15 am in the staff room. 
You are all welcome to take part in this meeting.  
Our Yr. 6 captains will be presenting their report at this meeting. 
 
Ladies Night Out 
This Friday you are welcome to attend this social event as detailed further in 
this newsletter. 

 
Soft Plastic Recycling at St. Mary’s  
  

“Care for our Earth & Act Now!” 
 
Our captains are co-ordinating the initiative 
of recycling soft plastics. They would like to 
lead us in recycling soft plastics like  
chocolate and chip wrappers, cling film & 
plastic bags. There is a box inside our front 
door with soft plastics written on it. We  
continue to promote nude food lunches 
however if children do at times bring soft   
plastics this will provide an avenue to learn about efficient plastic recycling.  
It is encouraging that our young people are so motivated to look after our  
planet.  
 

 

mailto:principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au


 

  

WINTER UNIFORM  
During Term 2 & 3, winter uniform is to be worn. (Please note that there is a transition period of two 
weeks at the start of Term 2 and at the end of Term 3 that takes into consideration the changing of the 
seasons.) All students should be dressed in the winter uniform from week 3 of this term.  
Details of our winter uniform are on our school website and in our school handbook. 

 
Please contact us if you need to discuss anything regarding your child and 
their needs.  Communication is pivotal to working optimally for the benefit 
of your child. 
 
 

Kind Regards, 
 

Bronwyn Phillips, 
Principal. 



 

  

St. Mary’s School, Castlemaine 

Parent Information Evening Parent Information Evening --  

2020 Enrolments2020 Enrolments  

Wednesday, 12th June - 6:00pm in Library 

We welcome you to bring your child through at any  
time by appointment, please phone 5472 2270. 
Transition Days will be scheduled in Term 4, where your child will be invited to come  
and experience Primary School. 

St. Mary’s School    |   84 Templeton Street, Castlemaine    |   Tel:  5472 2270 

www.smcastlemaine.com    |    Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Castlemaine Welcomes You 

 Engage 

 Transform 

 Inspire 

- All invited to attend - 



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  

P & F News . . . 

DATES: 



 

  

Parish News . . .  

 

Dearest Parents, Carers and Children, 
 

I wish you all a most Blessed Easter Season and a very happy second Term at St. Mary’s School.   
The Easter Season goes for 50 days until Pentecost. It is a wonderful season of joy and peace in the 
victory of the Risen Lord over sin and death.  We, as Christians, share in that victory of Jesus and  
celebrate that victory and power when we come together at Mass (Eucharist).  I tell everybody that  
at Mass is where everyone is loved the most.  There is no greater love than this encounter with the 
Risen Lord at every Mass.  We go to Mass especially on Sunday or Saturday evening because it is the 
day of the Resurrection of Jesus from the dead.  What a Blessing for the whole family to come  
together to Mass and pray and worship God and thank Him for everything. 
 

I write this as your Priest and as a friend who cares about everyone and especially their spiritual  
blessing and welfare.  This weekend, at all the Masses, we have visitors sharing with us about “Men 
Alive” Ministry and also the weekend of 17th and 18th August this year.  This is special for all the 
school dads.  If you can come that would be wonderful!! 
 

I am looking forward to celebrating the magnificent Sacrament of 1st Reconciliation next Tuesday 
evening, 7th May at 7:00pm in St. Mary’s Church with the children and their families.  I invite the 
whole school of St. Mary’s to celebrate God’s mercy and forgiveness for everyone and receive Absolu-
tion as a community.  Alleluia and Blessings to all at St. Mary’s School.  
 
 Fr. Wahid, 
 Parish Priest. 

- St. Vincent de Paul - 

FASHION PARADE & LIGHT LUNCHEON 

is on TUESDAY, 14TH MAY at 11:00am 

in St. Mary’s Hall. 

Tickets:  $20 per person 

Please phone Betty on 0408 974781 if  you fancy an 
enjoyable afternoon, raising funds for a good cause. 

If anybody would like to be involved in reading or  

Children’s Liturgy could they please ring Juliet on 0422 344907. 



 

  

Community News . . 



 

  



 

  


